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CSLC File Ref: G11-01 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO CONSIDER AN ADDENDUM TO A  
CERTIFIED FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT 

An Addendum has been prepared by the California State Lands Commission (CSLC), acting as a 
Responsible Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) (Pub. Resources Code, 
§ 21000 et seq.), in connection with the Transfer of Daggett Street to the San Francisco Port 
Commission as described below. The Addendum to the 1000 16th Street Urban Mixed-Use Project 
(1000 16th Street Project) Final Environment Impact Report (EIR) was prepared pursuant to the 
requirements of the State CEQA Guidelines (Cal. Code Regs., tit. 14, § 15000 et seq.). 

Title:  Transfer of Daggett Street (1000 16th Street Project)  

Location:  Daggett Street is a portion of sovereign land, reserved to the State by the Legislature 
solely for street purposes. It is trapezoidal in shape and contains approximately 
37,949 square feet. The parcel diagonally crosses between Blocks 3833 and 3834 
and intersects the north side of 16th Street and the west side of 7th Street in San 
Francisco, California.  

Description:  CSLC consideration of a termination of the public trust and the transfer of the Daggett 
Street property from the San Francisco Port Commission to the City of San 
Francisco, prior to implementation of the 1000 16th Street Project. 

The Addendum can be downloaded, in PDF format, from the CSLC’s website at www.slc.ca.gov 
(click on the Information and CEQA Updates links). Copies of the Addendum are also available upon 
request to Sharron Scheiber (see contact information provided below). The Final EIR, which was 
prepared by the City and County of San Francisco, is available for review at the CSLC’s Sacramento 
office or at the City’s Planning Department [(415) 558-6378].  It can also be found online at  
http://commissions.sfplanning.org/cpcpackets/2003.0527XE.pdf (pdf page 135). 

The Addendum, along with the certified Final EIR, and the Transfer Project may be considered at 
the December 17, 2014, scheduled meeting of the CSLC in Newport Beach. The specific time and 
location of the meeting and the staff’s report on the item will be posted on the CSLC’s website 
when specific meeting information becomes available. Should you have any questions or need 
additional information, please contact Sharron Scheiber at (916) 574-1868, or via e-mail at 
Sharron.Scheiber@slc.ca.gov. 

 
Jennifer Lucchesi  
Executive Officer 
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